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Morris Minor Car Club of Victoria  
September 2024 – Volume 49 – Number 9 

 
 

The MMCCV is a member of the AOMC. ARN.  A0001386N ABN 47849670294 
Send all correspondence to: PO Box 354, Balwyn Vic. 3103 

Web Address: http://www.morrisminorvic.org.au 
Email secretary@morrisminorvic.org.au 

 

 
 
  Thank you to Geoff Shepherd’s son, Cameron, who took this image of our members inside the Fox Motor Museum. 
 

*Please note the October Edition will be distributed after the next Club 
meeting due to the slack Editor being away  for 3 weeks. 

 

http://www.morrisminorvic.org.au/
mailto:secretary@morrisminorvic.org.au
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Club meetings are held on the second Thursday of each month. 

NEXT MEETING: 

Thursday 12th September 2024 

 
Meeting to commence at 8:00 pm. Our President, Stewart Carr will send a Zoom link a few days prior to the meeting for those 

unable to or not wishing to attend in person. 
at the Horrie Watson Pavilion Deepdene Park, Whitehorse Road, Deepdene 3103 

on the traditional lands of the Wurundjeri Woi-wurrung people 
(Melways Map 46 Ref. A8) 

Club Committee Members 2024/2025 
 

President Stewart Carr president@morrisminorvic.org.au 
Vice President Russell Hatton vicepresident@morrisminorvic.org.au 
Secretary Ed James secretary@morrisminorvic.org.au 
Treasurer Katie Hamilton treasurer@morrisminorvic.org.au 
Club Captain Mark Bosley clubcaptain@morrisminorvic.org.au 
Membership Officer Jim Gourlay membership@morrisminorvic.org.au 
Editor Barbara Went editor@morrisminorvic.org.au 
Regalia Sales Alan Todd regalia@morrisminorvic.org.au 
Webmaster David Cain webmaster@morrisminorvic.org.au 
Database Manager John Druery johnann@iinet.net.au 
CPS Registrar Geoff Shepherd morrisminorclubplates@gmail.com 
Deputy CPS signatory Neil Cheney  

   
Facebook Administrator Graham Dines grahamdines22@gmail.com 

 
General Support Volunteers 
Ann Druery; Marcus Ball;  Percy Scicluna; Cheryl Scicluna; Sue Cheney. 
Thanks to everyone who helps with the various chores necessary for the successful running of the club. 

 
Members wishing to view THE GENERATOR on the Club Website, please use the following… 
Web Address: www.morrisminorvic.org.au 
Username: mmccv 

 
The Generator will be uploaded to the Website within a week or 10 days of the electronic version is made available to 
members. 

 
DISCLAIMER 

 

This publication contains general information which does not necessarily reflect the views of the Club, its Committee or Editor and 
should not be relied upon without specific advice from a qualified professional. 

 
The Morris Minor Car Club of Victoria Inc. expressly disclaims liability for anything done or omitted to be done by any person as a 
consequence of the contents of this publication. 

The Club and its Officers shall not be responsible for any transactions begun as a result of information published herein nor any 
misrepresentation made by an advertiser. Anyone wishing to reprint an article can do so provided the source is acknowledged 

 
BANK ACCOUNT DETAILS FOR ELECTRONIC FUNDS TRANSFER 
BSB No : 633 000 
ACCOUNT No : 1469 35168 
ACCOUNT NAME : Morris Minor Car Club of Victoria Inc. 
In the reference field, please quote your Membership Number and what the payment is for. 

mailto:president@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:vicepresident@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:secretary@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:treasurer@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:clubcaptain@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:membership@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:editor@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:regalia@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:webmaster@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:johnann@iinet.net.au
mailto:morrisminorclubplates@gmail.com
mailto:grahamdines22@gmail.com
http://www.morrisminorvic.org.au/


 

 

CLUB PERMIT SCHEME 
 

Notice to all Club Permit Holders. 
For new applications and renewals please scan / email or mail your forms to: 

 

Geoffrey Shepherd 
Email: morrisminorclubplates@gmail.com 
Mail: PO Box 1112 South Melbourne 3205 

Phone: 0419 137 711 
 

FOR QUICK TURNAROUND OF APPLICATIONS AND RENEWALS  
PLEASE EMAIL AND SCAN DOCUMENTS WHERE POSSIBLE 

 
It is the Club Member’s responsibility to send renewals and applications in a timely manner. 

 
New Permits (Morris Minor and non-Morris Minor Vehicles and Motorcycles) 

You must be either a life member or financial (paid up) member before you can apply for a new permit. 
An application fee of $20 is required. Payment can be made via cash or cheque to the MMCCV 

Secretary or a Committee member at MMCCV monthly meetings. There is no 6-month membership 
qualification time for any Morris Minor vehicle for new members. 

 
When applying for a permit for a: 

 

Morris Minor 
Email or mail a copy of the vehicles current RWC, proof of ownership and the following (2) VicRoads 
forms 1. Club Permit Application form 2. Vehicle Eligibility and Standards Declaration for Club Permit 

Scheme Vehicle form. 
 

Non-Morris Minor Vehicles and Motorcycles 
Applications must be accompanied by all the above plus proof of current registration of a Morris Minor 

vehicle held in the name of the applicant. Members wanting to register a non-Morris Minor or motorcycle 
must have been a member of our Club for at least 6 months. 

 
All Morris Minor and Non-Morris Minor vehicle applications must include (6) recent photos:    

 

1. Vehicle front 2. Vehicle rear 3. Vehicle driver’s side 
4. Vehicle driving position 
(side on, driver’s door open) 

5. Chassis no or ID plate  6. Vehicle engine bay  

 
Motorcycle photos should include 1,2 & 5 (above) plus LHS RHS views and speedo.   

 
Mailed photos should be signed and dated on back. Electronic photos are authenticated by email date. 

 
You must notify the CPS Officer (Geoff Shepherd) of your red plate permit number within 48 hours of 

VicRoads issue via email to morrisminorclubplates@gmail.com or phone 0419 137 711. Failure to notify 
the CPS Officer of your club permit number can have serious consequences for the Club and may cause 

the Club’s permit scheme to be suspended by VicRoads for failure to keep up to date records. 
 

Renewals 
Remember to sign your renewal application. If your application is not signed it will be returned to you. No 
photos are required for renewal applications. Please email or, if mailing, send a stamped self-addressed 

envelope with VicRoads forms. No renewal reminders will be issued to permit holders. Please do not 
request the CPS Registrar mail your renewal and payment to VicRoads 

 
Rules Regarding Club CPS Responsibilities 

A vehicle is not eligible for a Club Permit if any of the following conditions exist: 
The member has ceased to be financial. 

The vehicle is being used for commercial gain. 
The vehicle is unroadworthy. 

The vehicle is sold with logbook and plates. 
The vehicle is sold to a friend so that a new logbook might be obtained. 

Further information on the Club Permit Scheme (CPS) can be found on the VicRoads website. 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT SEPTEMBER 2024 
 

 
Hi Everyone, 

I must start and say what a fantastic run we had on Saturday. The cars and motorcycles at Duttons 
looked fantastic while we had breakfast. Then what a fascinating and informative tour of Fox Car Exhibition. A 
very big thankyou to Eric Holton (also a MMCCV member) for coming in on his day off and giving the tour. 
Thanks to everyone who organized the day. 
 
This month we are having an AFL dress up day combined with a Teddy Bears Picnic. We will be meeting at 
Balwyn McDonalds before going on a drive through the local area. We will finish up at Canterbury Gardens for 
a Picnic. Maling road is just around the corner if you want coffee or an ice cream. 
 
Don’t forget to start thinking about the Day of The Morris Minor in October. It’s time to polish and clean our 
beautiful cars and show them off in all their glory. 
I am hoping to bring 4 different Morris Minors if time allows. 

 

 
 

Here we have an exhaust camshaft out of the 5-year-old Yamaha. The valve bucket and cam lobe has worn 
due to poor hardening. The worn lobe is about 1.5mm lower than the good one. 
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MMCCV Marketplace 
For all your CLUB REGALIA 

Want to buy some gear? Contact Alan Todd 
Mobile 0419 505 200 or email 
regalia@morrisminorvic.org.au 

 

 
  Rain Coats – red, black and blue $22.00 each  T Shirts $25.00 each 

          
 T Shirt - $25.00     Sleeveless Vest – price available  from Alan Todd 

 
Polo Shirt $35 order from Alan Todd 

mailto:regalia@morrisminorvic.org.au
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CLUB CAPTAIN’S REPORT: 

 
Hello members. 
 
The committee is busy organizing events but as always, we need input from the members to make the club run 
successfully.  
If you have any suggestions for runs or events, please contact any member of the committee or me.  
Mark Bosley - 0407 418 115   or   clubcaptain@morrisminorvic.org.au 
 

Upcoming Club Events 

Upcoming Club Events  

Sunday 22 September – AFL Dress up day & Favourite Teddy 
 
Wear your AFL team colours or bring your favourite Teddy Bear. 
Meet at Balwyn McDonalds 09:30 – 10:00 
Amble along scenic Yarra Boulevard’s and finish at Canterbury Gardens for a picnic or BBQ followed by an amble to 
Maling Road for Coffee and Ice Cream (if your good). 
Prize for best dressed AFL and Teddy. 
 
Sunday 20 October -Day of Morris Minor  
This is our Bi-Annual display day for Morris Minor’s 
Pipeworks Market - 5 Dunstans Court, Thomastown VIC 3074. 
Polish up the paint and chrome and show off your car to other members and the community. 
More details to follow. Thank you, Braidy, for helping organize. 
 
Tuesday 5 November – Cup Day 
Annual Cup Day picnic and BBQ at Yan Yean Reservoir. 
More details to come including meeting time and location. 
 
Sunday 17 November 
Morrykhana - A fun day evaluating your driving skills and checking your cars performance. 
Lunch provided at college. 
Roxburgh College, Thomas Brunton Parade, Roxburgh Park.  
. 
Thursday 5 December  
Christmas dinner. 
Manningham Hotel and Club 
1 Thompsons Rd, Bulleen VIC 3105 
We will need to know numbers in advance so please keep an eye out for messages about attendance and cost. 
 Please note this will be our meeting night for December. 
 
Sunday 15 December 
Ad hoc coffee morning run. 
If you have spare time during this busy period and you want to get the car out. 

mailto:clubcaptain@morrisminorvic.org.au
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More details to follow. 
 
Sunday 19 January 2025 
RACV Festival of Motoring- Cruden Farm Langwarrin. 
A momentous event in spectacular gardens.  
Easy access via Eastlink and Peninsula Link  
 
Sunday 26 January 2025 
Australia Day at Westerfolds Park, Fitzsimons Lane Templestowe. 
Our annual Ozzie Day BBQ and picnic. From early morning, come for breakfast, brunch, lunch or stay for the whole 
time.  
 
Sunday 16 February 2025 
The British & European Motoring Show & Picnic  
Yarra Glen Racecourse. 
Moter show, swap meet, books, and merchandise. 
Great spot for a picnic under the Elm trees. 
Entry only $15 per car so bring as many people as you can, show your car enjoy the day. 
Morris Car Club also attending. 
 
March 2025 
Mystery car run with questions and clues and a mystery finish location if you get all the answers correct! More details 
to come. Sure to finish with a nice lunch. 
 
Ad Hoc Midweek Runs / Coffee mornings 

They can be as simple as nominating a delightful place for a coffee and see who comes along or a run to a location or 
event.  

Set a place, date and time send Barb an email a few days beforehand so she can get an email out 
editor@morrisminorvic.org.au and send an email to me clubcaptain@morrisminorvic.org.au  and I will 

post a message on Facebook page. I am available to assist with any organisation and support 

Some pictures from the Fox Motor Museum 

Thanks to Cameron Shepherd and Craig Ellis

 

mailto:editor@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:clubcaptain@morrisminorvic.org.au
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TREASURER’S REPORT  
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MEMBERSHIP REPORT SEPTEMBER 2024 
 
Membership statistics are as follows: 
173 Financial members including 7 Life members.  
 

New member this month: 

 

Chris Catlow #1836 has recently purchase a 1000 Yellow Ute named “Little Ray of Sunshine” which she is now 
in the process of putting on Club Plates. 

Chris had a Morry in her early 20’s but when her daughter came along she decided it wasn’t the most practical 
vehicle to be transporting her precious cargo. Chris has had a longtime yearning for a Morry Ute and now with 
her daughter grown up, has decided to push on and secure one. Chris is looking forward to being able to join 
us on a future club run. 

  
We welcome Chris to the Club. 

 

Club Name Badges:  

These are available for $15 per person, contact me to order a badge. Come to a meeting wearing your badge 
and be in the running to choose a prize from the raffle table. 

 

To any member of the Club who is unwell or recuperating, we pass on our warmest wishes 

 

 
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES OF THE MORRIS MINOR CAR CLUB 

OF VICTORIA INC. 
HELD AT THE HORRIE WATSON HALL, DEEPDENE AND ALSO VIA ZOOM ON  

THURSDAY 11TH JULY 2024 
HELD AT THE HORRIE WATSON HALL, DEEPDENE AND ALSO VIA ZOOM ON  

THURSDAY 8TH AUGUST 2024 
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The President welcomed the members present and online and opened the meeting at 8.02pm. 
 
Committee Members Present: President: Stewart Carr; Secretary: Ed James; Editor: Barb Went; 
Membership: Jim Gourlay; Regalia: Alan Todd; Vice President: Russell Hatton (online) and  
Webmaster: John Druery.  
 
Attendance: Approximately 21 members were present and online. 
 
Apologies: Mark Bosley, Katie Hamilton, Geoff Shepherd,  Percy and Cheryl Scicluna, Ross & Ann Carr, 
Trevor Dangerfield, Bill Brown and Geoff Nougher. 
 
Visitors and New Members: Nil. 
 
Acceptance of Minutes: Minutes of the previous meeting held 11th July 2024 accepted on the motion of Jim 
Gourlay and seconded by Barb Went.    
 
President’s Report: As per the Generator. 
 
Vice President’s Report: Russell was online and advised that we now have the defibrillator.   
 
Secretary’s Report: Ed advised that various items of information have been received by email and 
forwarded to appropriate office bearers.  Some enquiries received about the sale of Morris Minors and/or 
parts together with technical requests.   
 
Treasurer’s Report: Katie absent but Stewart advised we have a current operating balance of $7,361.68.  
With our term deposit of $5,000.00 we have a combined balance of our accounts of $12,361.68. 
 
Membership Officer’s Report: As per the Generator Jim advised we currently have 172 members including 
7 Life members.  We have no new members this month.   
 
Club Captain’s Report: Mark advised of future runs as per the Generator.  Our next event is at the Fox 
Museum.  In September we will have a mystery run and the Morrykhana is to be held on 17th November.  
We are looking at a morning gathering at Thorpes.  We are still looking for ideas and suggestions for future 
runs.  
  
CPS Officer’s Report: Nil as Geoff absent.  
 
Editor’s Report: Barb had nothing to report but is looking for articles from members for the Generator.   
 
Regalia: Alan had nothing new to report. 
 
AOMC Report: Stewart attended the last meeting via zoom and had nothing new to report.  Their next 
meeting is in Shepparton. 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 

1. We are still looking for a Secretary, Webmaster and a Librarian; 
 



Page 13 of 24  

2. John Druery enquired how many people actually refer back to the previous editions Generators kept on 
the website and if it was worth keeping them for 3 years on the website.  In general discussion some 
people do use them as it is a convenient resource.  

 
For Sale, Wants & Needs, Tips & Hints: 
Stewart advised that the engine reconditioners he uses is Powerhouse Engines in Warragul.  They are 
working on Braidy’s engine and Trevor’s head. 
 
Mark gave a rundown of his trip overseas to Northern Ireland and the run he had with a car club there and 
how differently they do their runs.   
 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.38pm followed by the drawing of the raffle. 
 
Ed James  
Secretary 

RUN REPORT: 
 

 
 
Club run 24 August to Dutton’s garage and Fox Classic Car Collection. 
 
We started the day at Dutton’s Garage in Burnley. A great old building still owned by the Dutton family full 
of classic cars for sale. After enjoying breakfast, a coffee and catching up with other members and dreaming 
of the car we would like to own we made our way to the Fox Car Collection. Some members chose the 
freeway especially Eric Holton in his newly purchased race Morris Minor while other members decided to 
show off their cars by driving down Collins Street in the CBD. 
Once we all arrived at the Fox Collection we lined the cars up in an impressive display.  
 
We were privileged to have one of our members Eric Holton, who oversees Lindsay Fox’s private collection 
give us a guided tour around the collection. His knowledge of the cars, history and insights into the 
organisation was first class and informative. 
Thank you to everyone who attended making it a great club day out.  
 
We had 10 morries, 5 moderns and 2 environmentally responsible members come on the train. 
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Attendees 
Craig Ellis, Mark & Brigid Bosley, Geoff Shepherd, Russell Hatton, Eric Holton, 
Trevor Sarbach & Dianne Braid, Kate Hutson, Geoff & Cheryl Nougher,   
Jim & Helen Gourlay, Barbra Went, Darren Keast & Tracey, Stewart Carr, Craig Warner, 
Leigh & Lynette Wallace, Richard McKellar, Jamie & Nick Fowler, Ed De Gabriele 

 
Thank you to Mark Bosley for writing the run report. 
 

 
Club Captain Mark Bosley with our fabulous Tour Guide, Eric Holton 
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EVENTS CALENDAR 2024 
Club Captain Mark Bosley 0407 418 115 or clubcaptain@morrisminorvic.org.au 

 

Date: Event: Details: 
September 22 
2024 

 
AFL Footy Finals & Teddy Bear’s Picnic Run 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Wear your AFL team colours or bring 
your favourite Teddy Bear. 
Meet at Balwyn McDonalds 09:30 – 
10:00 
Amble along scenic Yarra Boulevard’s 
and finish at Canterbury Gardens for a 
picnic or BBQ followed by an amble to 
Maling Road for Coffee and Ice Cream 
(if your good). 
Prize for best dressed AFL and Teddy. 
 

October 20th 

2024  
Day of the Morris Minor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Pipeworks Market 
5 Dunstans Ct, Thomastown VIC 3074 
Details on page 18 of this month’s 
Generator 

November 17 
2024 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Morrykhana 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
A fun day evaluating your driving skills 
and checking your cars performance. 
Lunch provided at college. 
Roxburgh College, Thomas Brunton 
Parade, Roxburgh Park.  

 
 

November 2024 Cup Day Run  
 
 
 
 

 

Annual Cup Day picnic and BBQ at Yan 
Yean Reservoir. 
More details to come including 
meeting time and location. 
 

Thursday 5th 
December 2024 

Christmas Function 
 
 
 

Details to follow 

11th to 14th April 
2025 

National Rally – Perth, Western Australia 
 
 
 

https://morriscarclubofwa.wordpress.
com/nationalrally/ 
 

 

mailto:clubcaptain@morrisminorvic.org.au
https://morriscarclubofwa.wordpress.com/nationalrally/
https://morriscarclubofwa.wordpress.com/nationalrally/
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Other Events – Worth a Look: 
 

3 - 7 October Braidy’s Art Deco Weekend Mildura 
If anyone is interested in attending a long weekend event in Mildura, please contact Braidy and she can 
send details and itinerary. The Adelaide branch of the Art Deco and Modernism Society are running this 
event. Thursday in Bendigo with Braidy, Friday drive to Mildura, Saturday and Sunday Art Deco activities, 
Sunday night Stephano's, home Monday. For more information contact Braidy at braidy@rocketmail.com 
 
Sunday 3 November-Sorrento Rotary Club Car Show at Quarantine Station – Point Nepean. 
A great car show in a beautiful setting. Over two hundred cars of all makes and models. Last year there 
were 6 Morris minor. All proceeds to charity. You can display car for a fee. 
 
17 & 18 November Bendigo National Swap meeting. 
A major source of parts and tools and a good day out for car enthusiasts. 
Not an official car club but a number of members attend and usually manage to find each other during the 
day, and some stay overnight. Book early if you need accommodation. 
 
Sunday 24 November AOMC Aussie Classic Cars & Coffee Manhattan Hotel Ringwood. 
All the great Australian Makes Holden, Falcon, Valiant, BMC and lesser-known makes. 
More details AOMC website. You can display car for a fee. 
 
01 December-Frankston Rotary Club Car Show – Cruden Farm Langwarrin 
More details available on Rotary Club website or contact Neil Black Rotary Club of Frankston 0411 435 270 
 

Florence Thomson Tour – Friday 28 March to Sunday 30 March 

 
Another amazing vehicle on display at the Fox Motor Museum 

mailto:braidy@rocketmail.com
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NATIONAL RALLY 2025 Perth Update 

 
 

Lesley, Graham, Lyn and Wayne have finally booked their accommodation to go to the Perth Nationals. 
 
April 1 - Depart from Ballarat 
 
April 2 – Staying at the Big4 Mildura Getaway Holiday Park, (03) 5023 0486. 
 
April 3 - Staying at the Discovery Parks - Port Augusta (08) 8647 2700. 
 
April 4 - Staying at the Ceduna Shelly Beach Caravan Park. (08) 8625 2012 
 
April 5 - Staying at the Eucla Motel and Caravan Park. (08) 9039 3468 
 
April 6 - Staying at the Balladonia Hotel Motel and Caravan Park. (08) 9039 3453. 
 
April 7 - Staying at the Big4 Acclaim Prospector Holiday Park. (08) 9021 2524. 
 
April 8 - Staying at the Merredin Tourist Park, (08) 9041 1535. 
 
April 9 - Staying at the Discovery Parks - Woodman Point, Freemantle for 6 nights. (08) 9434 1433. 
 
April 10 - FREE DAY and to go to BPP Autos (Brian Parkes) 08 9399 3204 for a service and oil change. 
(Specialist repair and service of Morris Minors) 
 
April 11 - 14 National Rally Perth 2025. 
 
April 15 – Check out of Freemantle and have a leisurely drive towards Bunbury, Busselton, Margaret River, 
Albany, Esperance, Norseman etc, then back to Victoria. (The return home is yet to be booked) 
 
Please let Graham know if you want to join the convoy either from Melbourne or anywhere along the 
route. 
 
Cheers 
Graham Dines 
0400 893 483 
gdines@bigpond.net.au 
 

mailto:gdines@bigpond.net.au
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TRADING PLACES 
email editor@morrisminorvic.org.au 

or 
Contact: Barb Went 0409 002 531 

 
When submitting items for the trading places would you kindly include your contact details so that anyone 

interested in your item can contact you. Thank you. Your advertisements will appear for 3 months running. After that date it will 
be removed unless you request it to be re-listed. If you do sell your advertised item, would you kindly notify the editor via email 
editor@morrisminorvic.org.au or phone 0409 002 531 so your advertisement can be removed from the Generator. 

Workshop Manual for Sale           3. 

   
I have a Morris Minor workshop manual that I wish to sell. The book is in near mint condition so I 
thought that I would initially offer it to Morris Minor Club members. The figure that I had in mind is 
$70. 

 
I am in Glen Iris. My phone number is 0409 408 911. Regards, Peter. 
 
 

 
News from the AOMC: 

 

************************************************************************** 
 
 
 
 

New number plate range for Classic and Historic Vehicles on the Club Permit Scheme  

AOMC has received notification from the Department of Transport that from early 
September 2024, a new number plate range for Classic and Historic vehicles on the Club 
Permit Scheme will be released, as the current range will soon be exhausted. 
 
The new number plate range is 001H.02 to 999H.99. 

mailto:editor@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:editor@morrisminorvic.org.au
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EDITOR’S REPORT: 
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Once again, another fantastic month in the Club. What an amazing place the Fox Motor Museum is! 
Not only were we treated to seeing some amazing vehicles but the personalized tour from Eric Holten was 
sensational. Thanks Eric. 
My favourite car was probably one of the older ones. The condition of all these motor cars was amazing.  
 

 
I could see myself driving around in this Austin or maybe the MG pictured below? 

 

 
Barb Went 
Editor 

*Please note the October Edition will be distributed after the next Club 
meeting due to the slack Editor being away for 3 weeks. 
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